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Loirston School Bulletin
No 5
Tel:  897686          http://loirstonconnect.edublogs.org/      February 2015
Dear Parents/Carers
We are now over half way through this term and so far we have been very lucky with regard to the weather – experiencing very little to none of that white snow stuff!  Classes are all very busy and there is lots going on every week.  This term has also brought its own challenges with regard to staffing and I would like to thank you for your continued patience and understanding with regard to your contact with the school
Dates for Your Diary
Around the world Rotary Music Concert – Sunday 1st March
Cinderella – Tuesday 3rd March pm
Red Nose Day – Friday 13th March 2015 
Archie Foundation – Friday 27th March 2015
Easter Bingo Parent Council Event – 31st March 2015
Easter Break – Thursday 2nd April 2015
In Service Day 

We have just had a busy in service day.  Many different events were ongoing over the two days. Staff have been involved in developing our Writing programmes alongside our Literacy programme for P1 to P7.  We have also been reviewing our Big Maths programme across the school and taking forward our plans to develop pupils Numeracy skills.  Staff have also been attending the Aberdeen City Learning Festival to enhance their own practice.  Our Nursery staff have been carrying out an audit of practice in order to make plans for improvement.  All in all a very busy and productive two days ensuring we are continually striving to improve our work at Loirston.
Staffing Situation

As you are aware we currently have a Support for Learning vacancy.  This has now been advertised for the third time with a view to attracting applications.  Unfortunately across the city there are difficulties being experienced with regard to recruitment.

We also have a member of the PSA Team absent on a long term basis and this adds to our difficult situation.

Mrs Forrest also finished work to go on maternity leave on Friday.  This post is also currently under recruitment.  In the meantime I have taken overall responsibility for the class and the Senior Management Team are all currently class committed for large parts of the week.  

As a result of the staffing shortage you may note that you may have to wait for a longer period of time in order to make an appointment to see a member of the Senior Management Team.  We all have added pressures to our already busy workload and would ask you to be patient and understanding with regard to our contact with you.  We will of course endeavor to get in touch with you as soon as is possible.

I would also like to assure you that we are trying our outmost to ensure all pupils in the school are as well supported as they possibly can be within the current staffing available at school.

Home Reading Scheme/Competition
As you will have noted from your child’s homework task this week we are aiming to get our Home Reading Scheme back up and running across the school. Reading for pleasure is an important outcome within Curriculum for Excellence and we wish to promote this as much as possible across the school.  Competition winners will be announced on Monday at Assembly and the Home Reading Scheme will begin for all classes next week.  More information will be coming out explaining the scheme this week.  Please look out for this on the blog or in your child’s bag.
Internet Safety Pupil Group
Social Networking and mobile devices are already a huge part of our everyday world.  We have no doubt that this will continue to develop at a rapid rate.  With this in mind the school wish to promote the safest and most effective us of devices both at home and at school. We have purchased a number of tablets for the school to use now that we have a Wi-Fi connection and we aim to use these as much as possible across our classes. These devices purchased will complement the tablets we purchased as well as devices such as Kindles that were gifted to us during previous sessions.  Mrs Campbell Morgan has taken the lead on promoting safe and effective use of the internet/Social Networking etc across the school but in particular from P4 to P7 pupils.  An Internet Safety and Responsible Use Group has been set up. Interested pupils from Primary Seven have joined the group.  They have just completed their first task of carrying out a review of our current practice and as a result created a Mobile Devices Policy for the School.  They presented their information to pupils at Assembly on Monday and in the very near future they will be asking our Parents/Carers to comment on their work with a view to any comments/suggestions for improvement that can be made.  We appreciate any feedback/comments you would have to make.
Around the World Rotary Music Concert
This Sunday our Choir will be taking part in the annual Rotary Concert at the Music Hall.  This event provides a great opportunity for our pupils to perform with others on a large stage with a very big audience.  We wish them all the best for their performance and thank Mrs Simpson very much for giving our choir this opportunity.  Our pupils are very lucky to have access to such a talented Music Teacher.
Red Nose Day & Archie Foundation Charity

This year we would as always want to take part in Red Nose Day Activities.  However we have also been asked by the Local Authority to take part in an Archie Appeal later on in March.  Therefore in order to ensure we are not asking Parents/Carers and pupils to pay out potentially two large sums of money we have decided to try to support the two events but do both on a slightly smaller scale.  Therefore the charity programme for the two events will be as follows:
Red Nose Day – Funny Face/Dress Day – Pupils are being encouraged to paint on a funny face or dress up in a funny/silly outfit for the day and pay £1 (or a donation of your choice)
Archie Foundation – The local authority have been in contact with the Archie foundation regarding a charity event to be held on the 27th of March across all schools in the city.  The Archie have twinned with a school in Uganda. The Royal Aberdeen Children’s Hospital supports children throughout the North East every single day of the year.  Their charity project is to be able to set up a children’s operating theatre for a hospital in Uganda.  Therefore we will be holding an event on the 27th.  The Archie Foundation will be providing us with more information in the near future as they plan to have a website with learning resources and fundraising ideas.  Thank you in advance for your support with both events.  
Cinderella

We have arranged for M and M productions to come into school next Tuesday as a Pre-Easter treat of a Show.  The cost of such a show for a school of our size is many hundreds of pounds and therefore we would like to thank you all for your contributions so far. We have asked for a contribution of £2 if possible as this covers approximately half the cost of the show for the school.
Reports

P1 to P7 staff are currently writing their yearly reports to go home at the end of term.  The purpose of the report is to give you an overall picture of your child’s progress across this session.  This year the report will be in a new format as we have another new system in place in the school.  We hope you find the information provided useful and welcome your comments on the feedback sheet attached.  Should you have any queries regarding the report please do not hesitate to contact the school to arrange to see the class teacher following the Easter break.

Scottish Country Dancing Festival
Mrs Beattie our Primary Seven teacher is currently training with pupils for the Scottish Country Dance Festival next month.  Pupils will be taking part in competitions over two days.  On Friday 27th and Saturday 28th of March they will be competing.  We know they have been practicing hard and wish them lots of luck for the festival at the Music Hall.

Easter Family Bingo
Next month our Parent Council will be holding their annual Easter Bingo event.  It is usually good fun and there is chocolate to be won!  We look forward to seeing you at the event which takes place on the 31st March at 6.30pm.  Come along and have some fun!

Contacting the School
I have had a small number of parents noting that when they call the school they appear to be getting the answer machine and do not want to leave a message regarding reasons for absence etc.  Please be assured that Maureen checks the message service many times during the school day. You will appreciate that Maureen is very busy and often has to leave the office with messages etc. Therefore if you do have information you want to give us or would like a ring back please leave a message and we will of course get back to you.  
Please can I also remind Parents and Carers to provide us with any updates of phone numbers etc to keep us up to date.  It is also very helpful if you make sure you call to let us know if your child is unwell/will not be attending school.
Sainsbury vouchers

Many thanks for all the vouchers we have already received.  We are still collecting and really appreciate your support. The vouchers allow us to buy a good amount of gym equipment each session.
Kay MacDonald
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